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DOG EARED JOURNAL
Editor Needs YOU 

This newsletter is for the 
members of the HRKC, 
and we’d like to include 

YOUR news, brags, events 
and pup pictures (pups of 

all ages!).  

Please send your stuff to 
Marie at 

hrkcnews@yahoo.com. 

Web Pages 
These pages present the 
club to the wider world, 
and serve members in 

various ways. In the 
coming months, the 

pages will take on a new 
look and structure. Please 

- I need your help here 
too! Send ideas, requests, 
comments and content to 

hrkcnews@yahoo.com.  

HRKC Officers 
President: Susan Parr 

VP: Chris Cornell 
Secretary: Deborah 

Dowd 

Stewards, timers, movers and 
shakers!  

We need volunteers to work the shows in June and 
July! Even if you can’t or don’t want to move jumps 

and/or lift things, we can still use your help. We have 
table-sitting jobs in the rings and elsewhere that need 

to be wo/manned, so get in touch with either Steve 
Chinn, Chris Cornell (cornellc@olypen.com) or Joe 

Larson (lilmac@olypen.com).  

Best of all? Most positions are quickly and easily 
learned, so no experience necessary.

Welcome to our newest member! 
Liz Tweten 

Min Pin & Dobe
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HRKC.org 
The new website is up 
and running! Same URL/
address, but the new 
host/interface is easier to 
manage, so please - send 
me good stuff to post up 
there for the world to 
see!

Send items to 
hrkcnews@yahoo.com, 
or via the link on the 
Contact Us page. Be sure 
to include your name, 
dog names (and, if more 
than one dog, identify 
who is who please).

Quick Reminder 

A vision clinic will once again be offered at the All Breed 
Show in July. Cost will be $30. Dr. Nathan Nice will conduct 

the exams.

Miriam Rose offered a  great introduction to 
AKC’s new Nose Work programs and 
requirements. If you missed her great talk and 
enthusiasm, go to http://www.akc.org/events/
scent-work/getting-started/ and check it out!

Thanks Miriam; I’m super intrigued about 
getting into this new sport with my dogs!

BRAGS 

Anita Pedersen earned an Excellent Nosework 3 
title and was High in Trial at the UKC show. 

Chris Cornell’s Bree earned her T2B title and got a 
Q in Premier. 

Nancy Field came within yards of certifying her 6-
month-old wirehair dachshund in tracking. 

Marie Hooper’s Shih Tzu (Sir) Fred (of Fuzzbutt) 
has benefited greatly from working with our own 
Jan Gould, Animal Behaviorist Extraordinaire! 
(Pictures too abundant to include).
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Hurricane Ridge Kennel Club 
General Meeting 

April 19, 2017, Sequim Prairie Grange Hall 
Susan Parr and Chris Cornell, Presiding 

The Hurricane Ridge Kennel Club general meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  
Officers present included:  Susan Parr, President; Chris Cornell, Vice-President; Jo 
Chinn, Treasurer; and Deborah Dowd, Secretary.  Directors present included Jan 
Gould, Jan Garrison, and Anne Andritsch. 

Roll Call:  The following members attended the meeting:  Anita Pedersen, Karen 
Faddis, Terri Krause, Miriam Rose, Polly Sarsfield, Bob Whitcomb, Marcia Whitcomb, 
Nancy Field, Marie Hooper, Hattie Good, Bruce Good, Glorene Hanson, Carolyn 
Money, Susie Metzger, Steve Chinn, Joe Larson.   

Guests: Janet Wahl, Sherry Kimbrough, Linda Campos, Kathy Ohm, and Rolf 
Mitchell. 

New Member:  The Club voted to admit Liz Tweten to membership. 

Guest Speaker:  Miriam Rose described the new AKC Scentwork titling event, which 
launches in October 2017.  Clubs may begin to apply for show dates now and may 
accept day-of-trial entries.  A club can offer up to 12 shows each year.  There is no 
preliminary ORT.  The search odors are clove, birch, anise, and cypress.  Searches can 
take place in containers, interior, exterior, and buried. 

President’s Report:  None. 

Secretary’s Report: None.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Jo Chinn reported current account balances.  She has been 
banking membership dues.  The activities permit is paid for and the exit banner for the 
parking lot has been ordered.  The Club received a $150 donation for the ARO.   

Committee Reports: 

ARO:  June 2, 3, and 4, 2017.  Steve Chinn, Agility Chair, reported.  The tunnel has 
been repaired.  The Sequim High School Equestrian Team will be at Carrie Blake on 
6/1 to assist with set up; catering is taken care of, break down will begin about 1:00 
p.m. on Sunday.  Jan Gould has volunteered as Chief Ring Steward. 

�3



Hurricane Ridge Kennel Club April 2017

 Steve will conduct a workshop on timing at the May 17 general meeting, so 
volunteers can be trained as timers.  Volunteers are also needed as bar setters and leash 
runners. 

All Breed Show: July 28, 29 and 30.  Joe Larson, Chair, reported:  

 Awards:  Jan Garrison called on members to donate for the awards. 

 Vision Clinic:  Dr. Nathan Kice will be running the clinic.  An examination will 
cost $30. 

 There will be a nosework demonstration Saturday and Sunday. 

New Business:  None. 

Brags: 

 Anita Pedersen earned an Excellent Nosework 3 title and was High in Trial at the 
UKC show. 

 Marie Hooper’s shih tzu was well-behaved thanks to Jan Gould’s training.   

 Chris Cornell’s Bree earned her T2B title and got a Q in Premier. 

 Nancy Field came within yards of certifying her 6-month-old wirehair 
dachshund in tracking. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:11pm by Chris Cornell 

Respectfully submitted, 
Deborah Dowd 
2017 Secretary
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